
 

 

                                  Safety & Infrastructure Meeting 

                                                      18 Apr 18 

Present were: Administrator Jeff White; Mayor Mike Henwood; Chair Sherman 

Prince; members Toni Harper, Scott Snider; Guests Carey Nicolia, and Mary 

Hoffman. 

1)Discussed CT Consultants proposal for step1 analysis of storm sewer problem 

for Bartlett St and Spring St area Drainage. It is estimated to take approximately 2 

months for Engineers to come up with a plan. This will also include possible 

funding sources. Engineering plan to cost approximately $10,000. Unanimous 

decision for Jeff to sign off for CT Consultants to start plan. 

2) During the big rain, Chance pumped 10,000,000 gallons of water around the 

sewer plant in 4 days. 

3) Mary Hoffman discussed plans for Dowling Park, Poles to come out, save Bi 

Centennial Plague, what to do with a/c’s on Jeff Wilson’s bldg., decided to let 

engineers to take out the old fountain instead of volunteers, not knowing what’s 

under it, Flag pole must come out and be moved. 

4) Discussed need to get all water meters and shut off moved to outside of 

building for ease of access. 

5) Can see several sink holes appear to be starting, must keep an eye on them. 

Had a big one on Rt 664n, looked like someone drilled through storm sewer line 

to run water line to house back in ’94, this caused a big collapse. 

6)Columbia Gas line replacement project had to go back to the drawing board 

because of too many tree roots. They may have to go down the sidewalks. Yea!!!!, 

some new sidewalks in town??!!!!!! 

 


